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ATTENTION HUNTERS! 
 

Corner Brook Pulp and Paper Limited (CBPP) would like to inform the public 

of harvesting and road building operations in eight areas of our province for 

the 2020 hunting season. This includes wood trucks, light vehicles and road 

building equipment. 
 

The operational areas are; 

1) North Brook --- Gallants Area 

2) Ball’s Pond --- Hughes Brook Area 

3) Taylor’s Brook --- Off Sopp’s Arm highway 

4) Rambler --- Burlington Road Off Baie Verte Highway 

5) North Twin Lakes --- Off TCH between Badger and South Brook, Halls 

Bay 

6) Home Pond --- Gander Area 

7) Joe Batts --- Gander Area 

8) Johnathon’s Pond --- Gander Area 
 

EXTREME CAUTION when Hunting Near All Operations! 

Newfoundland Labrador Wildlife Regulations state ‘‘It is illegal to discharge a 

firearm within 1,000 meters of a commercial wood cutting operation that 

has been clearly marked by signs stating "No Hunting"’’ 
 

CBPP have erected ‘‘No Hunting’’ signs and want to remind the public for the 

safety of our workers in these areas. Persons planning to hunt in these areas 

are advised not to hunt beyond the posted signs and are asked to case their 

guns when travelling through these worksites. 
 

Remember to park vehicles and trailers only in areas designated for public 

parking. 
 

Corner Brook Pulp and Paper would like to thank all hunters and general 

public for their cooperation.  Please remember to drive safe. 
 

Be Safe, 

 

 

 

 

Cory Chubbs 

Safety & Training Supervisor 

http://www.cbppl.com/

